
This notice applies to your vehicle, VIN: 4JGBF71 E47 A2 771 so 

Inspect Brake Booster 
NHTSA Recall ID: 22V315 

MBUSA ID: 2022050014 & 2022050015 

STOP DRIVE ORDER! 2022050014 
2022050015 
4JGBF71E47A277180 

P-16 T578 Pl 

STOP DRIVE - Your vehicle can be towed to an 

authorized dealer and a mobility solution provided or a 

mobile repair may be possible 

June, 2022 

• An Inspection procedure is available 

• Schedule an appointment with your authorized

Mercedes-Benz dealership as soon as possible.

Dear Mercedes-Benz Owner: 
• This repair will be provided FREE of charge.

This notice is being sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
Mercedes-Benz AG ("MBAG"), the manufacturer of Mercedes-Benz vehicles, has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle 
safety exists in certain Model Year ("MY") 2006-2011 ML-Class and MY2006-2012 GL-Class and R-Class vehicles. Our records indicate 
that your vehicle is included in the affected population of vehicles. 

What is the Issue? 
Moisture may accumulate and cause corrosion in the brake booster housing unit, which can result in reduced brake 
performance. In some cases of severe corrosion, a particularly strong or hard braking application may cause 
mechanical damage in the brake booster, which can result in brake failure. In this case, it would not be possible to 
decelerate the vehicle via the brake pedal. 'Reduced brake performance or brake failure can increase the risk of a 
crash or injury. 

Owners are advised not to drive their vehicles until the inspection is perfonned. 

What will your Mercedea-8enz Dealership do? 
An authorized Mercedes-Benz dealer will inspect the brake booster housing. While the repair time may be less than 1 
hour, your dealer can provide you with a better estimate of the overall time for this inspection. After the inspection, 
your vehicle will fall into one of three categories: 

Category 1: Vehicles will have an aesthetic rubber sleeve removed to eliminate further risk of corrosion. Vehicles 
that do not show advanced corrosion may continue to be driven with no further action. 
Category 2: If, after the rubber sleeve is removed advanced corrosion is present, an additional diagnostic test 
will be performed to ensure the functionality of the brake booster. If the vehicle passes inspection, it may be 
driven but must return for an additional test and repair within two years. A certificate will be provided by the 
performing dealership. When the brake booster parts are available or the vehicle needs to be re-tested, an 
additional reminder owner notification letter will be mailed. 
Category 3: Vehicles that do not pass the additional diagnostic test will require a brake booster replacement and 
the stop drive will remain in effect. At this time, parts are not available for an immediate replacement. When 
parts are available, an additional owner notification letter will be sent. 

In the event your vehicle does not pass the diagnostic test, the vehicle may be stored at your residence or be towed 
to a dealership storage location. If the inspection was performed via mobile service and you choose to have the 
vehicle towed to a storage location, please contact the dealership to initiate the tow. 








